
 

 

 

TO: BRITISH CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC 

 

  

VicRoads is introducing a new number range for club permit number plates. 

The current series of plates for club permit holders ranges from 00000.H – 99999.H. 

We're currently issuing plates from 95000.H onwards, and expect to complete this 

series in the coming months. 

The number series in our next release will range from 0002.H.2 – 9999.H.9. This 

new series will run on our existing plate design (dark red background/white lettering). 

To ensure the plates are readable by electronic readers and intelligent management 

systems (used by the Victoria Police and tolling organisations), there will be some 

combinations  in this new number range that we can't use, particularly those with the 

numbers 0, 1 or 5 directly before or after the H. 

We'll let you know when distribution of this new series of plates commences being 

distributed. 

 

Club permit enquiry February AOMC Delegates Meeting 

CPS plates 

Are plates transferable on sale of the vehicle? 

When a CPS vehicle is sold, the permit is not transferrable and must be cancelled 

with the purchaser to apply for a new permit.  When the permit is cancelled, there is 

no requirement for the plates to be returned to VicRoads unless VicRoads 

specifically requests the plates to be returned (which is done when a permit is 

cancelled due to a breach.) 

CPS plates are not transferrable except where (1) the owner changes clubs or 

(2) the vehicle is sold to a member of the same club. 

There have been some instances of significant plates where re-use of plates has 

been allowed. These are considered on a case by case basis for rare and unusual 

circumstances.  
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